
During the 2018 Summer Term Dawnus organised a Five-a-side football 
tournament for the pupils at Gabalfa Primary School and Ysgol Glan Ceubal. The 
event was held at Lydstep Park, adjacent to the new school site, with over 50 pupils 
taking part, and more watching and cheering their teams on from the side. 

Local football club Cardiff Draconians provided invaluable support on the day, 
managing the games and providing referees. Luckily the weather was on our side 
and the teams played in glorious sunshine.

Nine teams from both schools were up against each other to see who could score 
the most goals.  After going head to head, we found that a team from each school 
achieved the same number of goals, so the tournament resulted in a draw.  
Everyone that took part received a medal, with the winning teams sharing the 
Dawnus Cup which will be displayed in the reception of the new school.  
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Gabalfa Primary School and Ysgol Glan Ceubal
Football Tournament
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